No.12019/20/2015-FPP(Pt.1)(E-25615)
Government of India
Ministry of Chemicals & Fertilizers
Department of Fertilizers

Shastri Bhawan, New Delhi
Dated the 13t July, 2023
To
The Executive Director,
Fertilizer Industry Coordination Committee (FICC),
8" Floor, Sewa Bhawan,
New Delhi.

Subject: Continuation of ongoing urea subsidy scheme — regarding.
Madam,

| am directed to state that with the approval of the Cabinet Committee on
Economic Affairs (CCEA), it has been decided to continue the existing Urea Subsidy
Scheme upto 31st March, 2025 (FY 2022-23 to 2024-25) at a total estimated outlay of
% 3,68,676.70 crore (the actual expenditure may vary based on the prices of natural
gas and other inputs used for the production of Urea).

(Nira}j; Lal)

Director (UPP)
Ph: 23383814
Email: niranjanlal@ord.gov.in
Copy to:-

1. Joint Secretary (PFC-1), Department of Expenditure, Ministry of Finance, North
Block, New Delhi.

2. Principal Director of Audit, Economic & Service Ministry, AGCR Building,
|.P.Estates, New Delhi.

3. Controller of Accounts, Department of Fertilizers, Janpath Bhawan, New Delhi.

4. Director General, Fertilizer Association of India, 10 Shaheed Jit Singh Marg, New
Delhi-110067.

5.  Director of Accounts, Fertilizer Accounts Wing, Department of Fertilizers, Udyog
Bhawan, New Delhi.

6. Pay & Accounts Officer, Department of Fertilizers, Janpath Bhawan, New Delhi.

7. Director (F&A), FICC, 8" Floor, Sewa Bhawan, New Delhi - 110066 (with three
spare copies).

8.  Fin-H Desk, Department of Fertilizers.

9.  AD(OL) with a request to make available Hindi Version of the Notification.

10. Guard File.

11. T Division for uploading on DoF’s website.

A

(Nira:ja;Lal)

Director (UPP)
Ph: 23383814
Email: niranjanlal@ord.gov.in



